
 



 Just when we thought we might have another mild 
winter, the weather changes and we go from one ñdeep 
freezeò to another, with snowstorms thrown into the mix.  
How do we react when our plans are not able to realized?  A 
typical reaction when it comes to school (and perhaps 
church) is, ñYeah, a snow day!ò (Rhyme intended.)  Which 
often reminds me of a wise English professor who used to 
say, ñEducation is the only business in which customers are 
happy when they get less than what they paid for.ò  (I like to include religion in 
the statement.)  And, I sometimes wonder if people make as much effort to 
attend Mass as they do to attend a hockey game or concert or the like.  Alas, we 
should stay safe and make sure that we donôt take any unnecessary risks on the 
roads é and sidewalks.   

 Given the extra ñblocks of timeò that we receive when a winter storm 
warning clears our calendars, what do we do with them?  Sometimes, what we 
might need is a little time to rest and relax.  Other times, these surprises give us 
an opportunity to get some chores or tasks crossed off our ñto doò lists.  The 
other night I was able to gather all my receipts and records to help prepare for 
the filing of my 2018 taxes, which was a relief.  More free time helps me get my 
Sunday crosswords completed and maybe even a few weekday versions, too.  
Tis the season for college basketball and I try not to overdose on that wonderful 
diversion!  But, do we take time to pray and reflect a bit more with some 
openings in our calendars?  During the last blast of the polar vortex, I was able 
to begin a book on Jesus that I have been wanting to read.  Winter may not 
always give us what we want, but we can try to make the best out of a change in 
our plans.   

 Of course, you have probably noticed the number of obituaries in the 
papers and funerals being celebrated in our parish cluster.  Some may be 
ñexpected,ò but others are quite a shock to family and friends.  A similar dynamic 
is experienced in visits to the clinics and hospitals; one never knows when a 
medical situation might arise.  All of these changes, minor inconveniences to 
major events, invite us to put our faith into practice.  As the church billboard 
describes it, ñFaith is not about everything turning out okay.  Faith is about being 
okay no matter how things turn out.ò  That is a true sign of spiritual freedom, 
having a healthy sense of detachment so that we can truly embrace life as it 
comes to us.  Perhaps February frustrations can point out areas of growth for 
us? 

Your Curmudgeonly Pastor, 

Practice FAITHFUL 

CITIZENSHIP 

Justice, justice, you shall pursue. ï 
Deuteronomy 16:20 

Woe to those who make unjust 
laws, to those who issue oppressive 
decrees, to deprive the poor of their 
rights and withhold justice from the 
oppressed of my people. ï Isaiah 

10:1-2. 

Feb 19
th
 ï MN CATHOLIC 

CONFERENCE LOBBY DAY! Special 
guest ï Jim Cavaziel!   

Please board the bus (or carpool) from 
Mankato area to St. Paul on Feb. 19th 
to meet with Catholics from around our 
state and join with them in presenting 
issues important to us to our elected 

state representatives. 
Registration will close this Wednesday, 

February 14th! Go to www. 
catholicsatthecapitol.org and register. 

Contact Richard DeBona of Catholic 
Charities, Mankato for more 

information: rdebona@ccsomn.org 

Do you have a piano, organ, wheelchair or 

crutches that you no longer are using? 

Consider donating any of 

these items to those in 

Nigeria. They will be 

distributed throughout the 

churches in the Diocese 

of Nigeria. Items will be 

shipping out in large 

containers on April 1st, 

2019. For more information or to schedule a drop off, 

contact Jack McGowan at 507-625-2257.  

YAC Mankato 
Young Adult Catholics 

A ministry for young adults (20s/30s, married/
single, kids/no kids) in the Mankato area! 

Menôs Study: Monday evenings 6pm, contact 
Shawn Pierce @ 507-380-6498 or check Facebook 
for more information. 

Womenôs Study: Monday evenings 6pm, contact 
Cristina Roche @ 612-805-3705 or check 
Facebook for more information. 

www.facebook.com/YACmankato 

Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time, February 10, 2019 

Then I heard the voice of the Lord saying, 

 ñWhom shall I send? Who will go for us?ò 

ñHere I am, ñI said, ñsend me!ò 

ð Isaiah 6:8 
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(SJW) Last week: 4 lbs. Items 

Needed this Week: Diapers 

(pull ups) and Wipes. 

Rev. Timothy T. Reker - Pastor 

Deacon John Rudd - Pastoral Associate 

Nicole Hermer - Director of Parish Activities 

Glenn Barnette - Bookkeeper 

Connie Wallin - Director of Religious Education 

Kathy Moldan - HF Rel. Ed. Coor./Office Asst. 

Sister Janet Wermerskirchen - Music Director 

Jon Hermanson - SJW Custodial Engineer 

Mike Murrain - SJW Custodian 

Ben Moldan - HF Custodian 

Email 
bulletin 
notices to                             
office@ 
sjwhf.org by 
Tuesday at 
noon. 

Office Phoneééé...ééééééé388-3766 

Parish Emailéééééé...éoffice@sjwhf.org 

FAXéééééééé...éé.ééé..388-2101 

SJW Prayer Chainéé...éé...Joan: 388-5986 

HF Prayer Chainéééé..Margaret: 317-4785 

Email: margaretbuss@yahoo.com 

 Mon-Fri: 8:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. 

Dennis Owen, Richard Johnson, John Allen,                  
Jerry Schultz, George Larson, Tom B. 

Baptism - Please contact Deacon John in the 
parish office to schedule the baptism and the 

baptism preparation class. 

Marriage - Congratulations on your engagement! 
Please contact Fr. Reker at least 6 months in 

advance to begin preparation.  

Anointing of the Sick - If you or a family member 
is homebound or in the hospital and would like a 

pastoral visit, please notify the office. 

Phone: 388-0600, Website: loyolacatholicschool.org  

Adam Bemmels PreK-12 Principal 

Due to school closings, Loyolaôs State of the School meeting has been 
rescheduled and will take place on Tuesday, February 12 at 7pm in the Loyola 
chapel. 

Loyolaôs Catholic Schools Week Mass has been rescheduled for Wednesday, 
February 13 at 1pm in the Loyola chapel. 

Learn about Loyola Catholic School (PS-12). Visit 

www.loyolacatholicschool.org  

Contact Angela at acasteel@loyolacatholicschool.org or 507.388.0615 to 
schedule family tours. 

Preschool registration for Loyola families is now open. Registration will 
be open to the public on February 15.  Contact us!  507.388.0615 

Please prayerfully consider a planned gift to Loyola Catholic School when 

choosing your legacy. 

Please also consider giving during the ñMany Gifts, One Nationò Program of 
Catholic Schools Week. These National Giving Days are a celebration of 
Catholic schools and dioceses around the country. Visit http://
www.loyolacatholicschool.org/alumni/support-lcs/ to give online. Personal 
checks and annuities are also always welcome. 

Save the Date!  

¶ March 8: Family Tour/Shadow Day. Come for a tour or have your child 

spend part or all of the day with us!  507-388-0600 

¶ March 19: Kindergarten Round up, 6pm 

¶ April 1: Kindergarten Round up,  6pm; High School Information Night, 

7:30pm 

Want to volunteer at school? Call us! 388.0600 

THANK YOU to all who send us Box Tops for Education, Hy-Vee receipts, 
and Milk Moola labels. Please note- the Milk Moola program will be 
discontinued on March 31.  

Your parish support makes all we do, learn, and celebrate at Loyola possible.   

Leading through Faith, Academic Excellence, and Service. 

SJW MENôS CLUB MISSION STATEMENT: 

To bring together men of all ages to grow in relationship with 
Jesus Christ. With the direction of our Priest, encouraging each 

other to be servant leaders in our Church. 

CATHOLICS AT THE CAPITOL 2019 ï St. Paul, MN 2.19.19. Join Bishop 

Quinn and 2,000+ other Catholics in St. Paul on Tuesday, February 19th to learn 
how you can build relationships with our newly elected officials and advocate for 
Catholic Social Teaching principles of Solidarity, Care for Creation, Workersô 
Rights, and the Dignity of all our sisters and brothers. Get your tickets, register 
for transportation (If we get enough folks from the Mankato Deanery, we will 
board a bus from Mankato to the capitol), and find more details about this 
inspiring day of prayer, education, and advocacy by visiting www.CatholicsAt 
TheCapitol.org. Also, check out this link for a video message from Bishop Quinn:  
https://youtu.be/0ilBb0hRyT4 

PROJECT RACHEL, PEACE STARTS HERE A pregnancy and subsequent 

abortion may be far behind you but the memories can be painful leaving you 
feeling emotionally and spiritually distressed. Project Rachel can help you to 
heal. Call the Catholic Charities hotline at 800-222-5859 to get connected to a 
counselor or visit us at www.ccsomn.org 
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